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PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
The dates for the next meetings are as follows:- 
Wednesday 6th June 2012, 7.00 p.m. at Tintagel Social Hall 
Wednesday 4th July 2012, 7.00 p.m. at Tintagel Social Hall 

ANNUAL PUBLIC PARISH MEETING 
The Annual Public Parish Meeting was held on the 9th May.  Due to recent complaints made 
to the Parish Council in the public session of their meetings, PC Laurie O’Toole and PCSO 
Terry Groves were invited to attend.  Unfortunately, only 4 members of the public 
attended; however, the meeting did prove to be an informative one. 
 
TINTAGELWEB WEBSITE 
Tintagel Parish Council is able to publish its Draft Minutes on a regular basis on 
www.tintagelweb.co.uk and is grateful to Mr. David Flower for allowing such publication. 
Draft Minutes are normally available to view on the website from the Wednesday following 
the previous weeks’ meeting.  In future, Agendas for forthcoming Parish Council meetings 
will also be available on the site.  The website is viewed by people all over the world and 
includes a wealth of information including local news and events, local sport, places to stay, 
photographs (old and new), weather and links to other useful websites. 
 
PUBLIC CONVENIENCES 
At the time of writing we have no further information on Cornwall Council’s Public 
Convenience Review.  At the end of 2011 the Parish Council received correspondence from 
Cornwall Council advising that funding would be withdrawn for two locations in the parish 
with a grant being offered to the Parish Council to run the other two.  Due to many 
objections from Parish and Town Councils and residents all over the County, Cornwall 
Council put the review on hold for approx. 12 months.  Following a letter of concern sent by 
the Parish Council to Cornwall Council, we have been invited to meet with a Cabinet 
Member from Cornwall Council; this meeting will take place in June when it is hoped that 
some of the Parish Council’s concerns will be discussed.  It is clear that with the devolution 
of services by Cornwall Council, Parish and Town Councils are expected to take on more and 
more services – some of them crucial to the wellbeing of the parish and its dependence on 
tourism.  

NEWS FROM TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL 

http://www.tintagelweb.co.uk/
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Sunday 3rd June – Churches Together – 
Church Service at St. Materiana’s Parish Church, 6.00 p.m. 

Monday 4th June – Family Disco (children up to 12 years of 

age) at the Social Hall,  

6.30 p.m. – 9.00 p.m. 

Please note families only, sorry but no unaccompanied 

children, thank you. 

Monday 4th June - Jubilee Beacon at Glebe Cliff, Tintagel 

10.00 – 10.30 p.m.   

GREAT NEWS - The Beacon event has been approved, so we 

will be looking for material with which to build the beacon.  We have had an offer for the 

use of a tractor and trailer from a local farmer to collect material and transport it to Glebe 

Cliff.  If you feel you have any wood or other suitable material which could be used to build 

the beacon, please contact the Clerk as soon as possible, who will add your name to a list 

for collection on the day of the event.  Please ONLY suitable material for burning – no 

general household rubbish etc. Are you able to help build the beacon or help as a marshall 

at the Beacon – if so please contact Sue Moth. 

LATEST NEWS – Many of you will be aware that Mr. Les Freke was nominated to run in the 

Olympic Torch  Relay for his services to Surf Life Saving and as a Community First 

Responder.  He did this in Devon on the 21st May.  Les has made a wonderful offer for the 

Jubilee celebrations that the torch be symbolically used to light the Jubilee Beacon after 

being run in a relay through the village from 9.45 p.m. by members of the Surf Life Saving 

Club.  

Please note – limited parking will be available in Mr. Dangar’s field (on Church Hill just 

before the church) for  the beacon event.  NO PARKING will be permitted beyond the 

church coming from the village side, approaching from Tregatta Corner/Trevillick or along 

the track.  These access roads must be kept clear for emergency access.  Please walk to 

the event if possible.   
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Tuesday 5th June from 1.00 p.m. – Fun afternoon/evening at the Memorial Playing Fields 

to include cake competition, fancy dress competitions, fun races, giant picnic, 

presentation of commemorative mugs and barbecue 

Come along from 1.00 – 2.00 p.m. and set up your picnic area for later. 

Refreshments (tea, coffee, squash etc.) will be available all afternoon.  There will be limited 

parking available.  Come along and join in with the events below.  All very welcome ! 

Please also note that dogs are not permitted at the Playing Fields. 

1.30 p.m. Adults and Children’s Decorated Victoria Sponge or cupcake(s) competition.   

There will be a competition for the best Jubilee themed decorated sponge or cupcake(s).  

Entries must be brought to the Cricket Club at 1.00 p.m. and no later than 1.30 p.m. when 

judging will take place.  It would be appreciated if all cakes and cupcakes entered could be 

donated for use with refreshments through the afternoon’s celebrations. 

2.00 p.m. Fun races for the children   
 Age 5 and under, Age 8 and under, Age 11 and under,12 and over 
 

3.00 p.m. Fancy Dress and Decorated Hat competitions for adults and children.  Theme : 
Jubilee 
There will be separate classes for Fancy Dress and Decorated Hats in each age group, but 
please only enter one class i.e. either fancy dress or decorated hat :- 

 Children’s Classes as above 
 Adults 
 

4.00 p.m. – 4.45 p.m. “The Great Village Picnic” – Time to enjoy your picnic  with family and 
friends. Come along and join in everyone !  Gazebos are welcome but will need to be 
located to the rear of the picnic area.  Please bring your own chairs/picnic blankets if you 
wish and also please bring a bag to take your rubbish home to help us leave the site clean 
and tidy. Please, for safety reasons - no glass to be brought on site.   
 
4.45 p.m. – Commemorative mugs to be presented.  Mugs will be presented by Mr. Reg 
Climo to all children of the parish aged 16 and under – please remember to complete and 
return your registration form as soon as possible.  Mugs are also available to purchase at a 
cost of £5.00 each.  Order forms available in the Parish Newsletter or from the Clerk. 
 
6.00 – 7.30 p.m. Barbecue – a barbecue will be held.  There will be music and a “mini-
proms” style sing-a-long. 
 
There are still a few mugs available: If you wish to purchase a mug or if you have not 
registered your child to receive a complimentary mug, please contact Sue Moth as soon 
as possible. 
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EXHIBITION OF JUBILEE AND TINTAGEL MEMORABILIA 

An exhibition of old Tintagel and Jubilee memorabilia will be held at the W.I. Hall, Fore 

Street, Tintagel over the Jubilee weekend.  If you have any items, photos etc. that could 

form part of the exhibition please contact Sue Whitnall on 07727 231510, Margaret Beckett 

on 770388 or Sue Moth on 770022.  Photos can be scanned, copies used for the exhibition 

and the originals returned to you, with the copies being returned after the event. 

TINTAGEL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Jubilee Celebrations 
Friday 1st June will be a non-uniform day all children are invited to come to school in red, 
white and blue.  Each child will receive a waving flag and a commemorative gift from the 
Governing body during the course of the afternoon.  Jane in the kitchen is preparing a 
Jubilee buffet for all pupils who have a school meal on that day.  All parents, carers and 

extended family members are invited to join us bringing their own 
picnic lunch from 11:45am.   
 
From about 1pm we shall be celebrating our sports afternoon 
following a mini olympics theme, which you are all expected to stay 
for!  After the sports the staff have organised cream teas at a cost 
of £1.50 per head, so please bring your loose change.   
 
On Sunday 3rd June at 6pm there will be a Jubilee service at St 
Materiana Church, Tintagel.  We hope that some of our older 
children may be able to read poems or prayers as part of this 
celebration.   

 
Tintangels Pre-School 
Tintangels Pre-School which although loosely affiliated to Tintagel Primary School is a 
registered charity within its own right, committee run, and is totally outside all school 
funding.   
 
The committee have been rigorously fundraising over the past 12 months with the specific 
aim of enhancing the outside learning environment for our children.  We are now in the 
position to be able to start planning and purchasing the beginnings of our outside area.  
This will take several years more fundraising before the environment is at its optimum.   
 
I should like to ask you if anyone would like to consider supporting this venture in some 
small way.  With each item of equipment costing between £500 and £1000 and with the 
wetpour rubber safety surface costing £140 per square metre any contribution will be 
extremely gratefully received!  We will continue to organise press coverage as our venture 
proceeds. 
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TINTAGEL MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION 

As the summer approaches and the Football season gives way to the Cricket 

season, the playing fields area is looking immaculate thanks to the hard work that 

the volunteer groundsmen have put in over the past few 

months.   

However, we have the perpetual recurring problem of litter 

being left around the skate park area which is creating both 

an eyesore and a health and safety problem to the extent 

that one of the volunteer litter pickers received a cut to his 

hand recently which was serious enough to necessitate a 

visit to the GP surgery.  The Council’s rubbish collection 

service will not collect from inside the Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields Area, 

therefore, the Trustees have decided to acquire a trailer for removing the rubbish.  

The money for this has been donated by Hartley Home Care as part of their 

sponsorship this year and one of the Trustees, Dr Guy Keenan, has kindly 

volunteered to transport the collected litter on a regular basis.  I would like to take 

this opportunity to offer thanks to him in particular and also the others who strive 

tirelessly to maintain the area for the public good. 

There is also the problem of trying to stop the acts of vandalism being perpetrated 

around the area.  We, the Trustees, have decided to apply to have a Neighbourhood 

Watch Area created in the playing fields area.  We are asking for volunteers from 

those who live in the area adjacent to the playing fields to assist in this project by 

either being the local Watch Area Co-ordinator or being local Watch Volunteers.  

Anyone interested in volunteering is requested to contact Steve Brown, Guy Keenan 

or myself personally or me by e-mail on ops@h-h-c.co.uk.    

Hopefully, these measures should ensure that the Playing Fields remain the superb 

public facility that, as the second largest such facility in North Cornwall is the envy of 

many towns and villages in the wider community. 

Phil 

Phil Hasbrig-Hartley 
Chair 
Board of Trustees 
Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields Association 
 

  

mailto:ops@h-h-c.co.uk
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Dates for Tintagel Carnival 2012 
 
Saturday 28

th
 July   Wheelbarrow Race 

Sunday 29
th
 July   Tamar Valley Male Voice Choir 

Monday 30
th
 July   Cream Teas 

Tuesday 31
st
 July   Treasure Hunt 

Wednesday 1
st
 August  Under 12s Disco 

Thursday 2
nd

 August   Family Dog and Pet Show 
Friday 3

rd
 August   Village Fete 

Saturday 4
th
 August   Queen of Queens Competition  

      followed by Grand Carnival PARADE 
 
Our wonderful week of carnival celebrations takes place again this year in 
late July/early August.  The events draw crowds to enjoy the events 
organised by the dedicated and hard-working Carnival Committee. 
 

 

  

TINTAGEL CHURCH FETE 

SATURDAY 4TH AUGUST 2.00 – 5.00 P.M. AT THE OLD VICARAGE 

CAKES ….BRIC-A-BRAC….BOOKS….RAFFLE….TOMBOLA….TOYS 

CREAM TEAS AND REFRESHMENTS 

! GAMES GALORE ! 

PLEASE………. 

DONATIONS FOR THE STALLS 

OR CAN YOU HELP ON THE DAY? 

CONTACT GEOFF COE 779308 OR DIANE KING 770491 
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Tintagel Castle 

Thu 7 & Fri 8 Jun, 11am-5pm 

FIGHTING KNIGHTS & THE LEGEND OF KING ARTHUR  

Experience the action as we journey back to Arthurian times and bring the castle to life 

with live arena displays and weaponry demonstrations. Enjoy activities such as children's 

drills and explore our living history encampment.  Meet characters from times past and 

learn about their lives with tales of battles and bravery.  Most of all, find out more about 

the elusive character Arthur - will the real King Arthur reveal himself? 

Mon 30 Jul – Sun 2 Sep, 10-6pm 

FAMILY FUN KNIGHT’S TRAIL 

One of our Knights has dissapeared in a fierce storm at Tintagel!  He's hiding somewhere 

amongst the Castle ruins.  If you are brave enough to track him down, a special reward 

awaits you! 

Sat 21 – Sun 29 Jul, 11am-5pm 

ARCHAEOLOGY WEEK 

It's the Festival of Archaeology so join us for fun activities for the whole family. Get hands-

on and discover more about the history of Tintagel through our experts and the fascinating 

artefacts uncovered here over the years. 

Wed 1, 8, 15, 22, & 29 Aug, 

11:30am – 1.30pm & 3.15pm 

KING ARTHUR’S TALES 

Meet King Arthur and Merlin as they spin tales of magic, mystery, adventure and the days of 

the Round Table. Be enchanted as you are taken on a journey in the magic surrounds of 

Tintagel Castle. 

Thu 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30 Aug, 

11.30am – 1.30pm & 3.15pm 

PIRATES TALES! 

Enjoy swashbuckling piratical entertainment with our colourful historical characters. Hear 

tales of strange voyages and cargoes, fortunes, and hearts won and lost in adventures 

enjoyed by all the family. 

www.english-heritage.org.uk/tintagel     

Tel. 01840 770328 

‘Like Us’ on Facebook at www.facebook.com/tintagelcastle  

http://www.english-heritage.org.uk/tintagel
http://www.facebook.com/tintagelcastle
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Tintagel Sea Angling Club 
Newsletter – June 2012 

tintagelsac@tiscali.co.uk 

March and April were difficult months with the fishing being very 

sporadic. However, with sea temperatures haven risen to 110C the 

summer species have started their return. The mackerel shoals have 

been large and abundant just offshore. Bream have also appeared along 

with garfish.  

The Sea Fisheries Committees (SFC’s) in England have been replaced by 

the Inshore Fisheries Conservation Authority (IFCA’s) who’s role is to 

manage a sustainable marine environment and inshore fishery. A link to 

the Cornwall Branch can be found here: 

http://www.cornwall-ifca.gov.uk/da/110417  

The new organisation is being monitored with interest by recreation 

angling organisations such as the Bass Anglers Sportfishing Society 

(BASS) and the Cornish Federation of Sea Anglers (CFSA). The specific 

interest to the recreational organisations is the Minimum landing Sizes 

(MLS’s) for commercial vessels these have been adopted from the old 

SFC but it is hoped that they will be increased for certain species such as 

bass, mullet and dab. Currently the MLS for bass is 37.5cm and female 

bass do not mature until they reach at least 42cms. The grey mullet MLS 

is 20cm but the female does not reach maturity until 47cms. Common 

sense would indicate that the IFCA would look at reviewing the old MLS’s 

and furthermore involve recreation representatives in there discussions.  

 

The efforts of Hugh Fearnley-Whittingstal with his “Fish Fight” go on and 

over 794,000 people have now signed up. The campaign has been 

extended to Europe and just launched in Germany and Poland 

http://www.fishfight.net/ 

mailto:tintagelsac@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.cornwall-ifca.gov.uk/da/110417
http://www.fishfight.net/
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Forthcoming club events during June and July include a boat trip to 

Dartmouth to fish the Skerries bank for plaice. A collaboration match with 

CADSAC on the weekend of July 20th to 22nd with the weigh in at the 

Wootons from 10 – 10.30pm. The target species for fish of the month in 

June is Bass and in July, it is mullet.  

The big tides in June are on the 5th & 6th with the full moon on the 4th and 

the new moon on the 19th where sunrise will be at 5.08 & sunset at 21.34  

In July the big tides are on the 4th & 5th and the full moon is on the 3rd 

the new moon is on the 19th when sunrise will be at 5.34 & sunset at 

21.19 

The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday 5th June at the 

Wootons Hotel at 7.30pm.  

 Good luck and be safe  

Nigel. 

 

 

TINTAGEL OIL GROUP 
 
Do you live in the parish of Tintagel.  If so, why not take 
advantage of this free scheme to save yourself some money 
when ordering domestic oil.  If you wish to order oil ring John 
on 01840 770500. When you leave a message please state your name, address, telephone 
number and the amount of oil you want.  I cannot ring everybody back as I would have no 
time of my own. 
 
The next dates for ordering this year are 24th August and 23rd November.  This is your 
chance to save some money. 
 

 

  



  
Page 11 

 
  

 

Tintagel Surf Life Saving Club : 
Olympic Torch Run 
I was delighted to be nominated as a torch bearer for this year’s Olympic games & after 

several months was informed that my nomination had been successful. An incredible 

honour to be one of only 8000 picked from the many thousands of applicants especially as 

my sponsors, Samsung, alone had over 140,000 applications. My allocated place was in 

Ilfracombe on Monday 21st May & having seen the reaction of the Cornish crowds to the 

start of the run I realised what an amazing experience this was to be. 

My wife Angela & I had travelled up the night before & found where I was running so we 

could let the Cornish supporters know where to meet up, so all was ready for the big day. 

The weather on Monday was glorious, clear blue skies and not too hot! Having dropped 

Angela in the town centre, which was decorated with bunting & flags, I drove to the 

assembly point for the torch bearers. Samsung had provided a special minibus for the 

runners & having had my ID checked there was plenty of time to meet & get to know the 

other torch bearers one of whom was Jonathan Edwards the Olympic triple jumper, an 

Ilfracombe lad. 

With an hour to go there was a change of plan, could we all do double the distance as some 

runners hadn’t shown up! This meant I was now running the 2 legs before my original one. 

Thank goodness for mobile phones. I managed to let Angela know & Ellie our Samsung 

hostess promised to find any supporters from Tintagel & move them to the right place. 

It was time to go. The minibus took us out to the edge of Ilfracombe where we waited with 

excitement building for the torch convoy to arrive from Barnstaple.  The first of many 

police motorcycles came past all decorated with flags & then the main sponsors coaches 

could be seen in the distance. We pulled out in front & were dropped off with our torches at 

our start positions, a final check by a police cyclist that the gas in the torch was working 

then it was a matter of waiting for the moment. Suddenly Angela appeared, having got a 

lift from friends, so all was well, as I had been worried that she would miss the start. 

A few minutes wait, then the police outriders appeared followed by the sponsors’ cars, 

then the open backed media coach & there was my fellow torch bearer flanked by the 

police runners. A touch of our torches to exchange the flame & then it was time to run. It 

was an amazing experience, cheered on by complete strangers, then round a bend in the 

road it was great to see a group of friends holding the Tintagel Surf Life Saving Club flag & 

shouting their support. 
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All too soon, even though it was double the distance, it was time to hand on the flame to 

the next runner, a few quick photos with the gang then on to another minibus to be part of 

the procession through the town. We had a great view of our fellow torch bearers ahead of 

us & at each change over huge cheers of support for each other. Even though we had 

completed our runs the crowds still cheered us as we passed, all too soon we were back at 

our original meeting place where the whole convoy pulled in for lunch before they moved 

on up the coast. 

Finally Samsung presented us with the actual torch that we had run with as a lasting 

memento of this incredible day. 

 

Even then it was not completely over for as I was showing Angela & a few of the Tintagel 

supporters my torch, I had complete strangers asking if they could have a photo taken with 

‘the torch’ including mums with babies, toddlers & a gentleman whose 70th birthday was 

that day & whose family had made him a cardboard torch! It was a fun ending to a 

memorable occasion. 

My last words must be a huge thank you to Eve Stratton who nominated me & to Hilary 

Desousa who provided much of the information needed. I was proud to have represented 

my club & the community of Tintagel so thank you all for your good wishes. 

Les Freke. 
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Finally, after almost 12 months of negotiation, Tintagel Parish Council has completed the 
purchase of the Visitor Centre from Cornwall Council. 
 
The Parish Council have been over-whelmed with support for the project and from 
volunteers who have offered their services in a variety of ways to help run the Centre in the 
future.   
 
Additional volunteers would still be welcomed and if you feel you could help, for a morning 
or afternoon, or only for one or two hours or week, or have a skill you feel would be of use, 
please complete and return the Volunteer Registration Form in the centre of this 
newsletter or contact the Parish Clerk who will send you one. 
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Completed forms will be held by the Parish Council. Information provided will be 
treated as confidential and will be used to identify the skills and availability of 
volunteers to help the Parish Council develop a management plan for the future. 
 
NAME _______________________________________________ 

ADDRESS __________________________________________________________________ 

Age Range (please circle)      Under 18     18 – 25     26 -45      46 – 64      65 and over 

Telephone number _________________________ Mobile telephone number ________________________ 

Email address __________________________________________ 

Emergency contact name and telephone _________________________________________ 
(we like to hold a telephone number in case of an emergency whilst you are volunteering) 
 
Any other information (please inform us of any allergies/medical conditions or any other details you think 

we need to know________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
What help can you offer and/or what would you like to do?  

 Please tick as appropriate 

 Retail (selling goods, stocking shelves, pricing etc.) 

 Administration (operating till, handling money, answering telephone) 

 General information (providing information to visitors to the Centre) 

 Gardening maintenance 

 Maintenance of building 

 Marketing and media 

 Merchandising 

 Organising special events 

 Speak a foreign language 

 Open/close toilets 

 Stock control (tracking sales and raising need for orders) 

 Acting as Centre Manager 

 Cleaning  - SHOP / TOILETS 

 Graphic Design 

 Book-keeping 

 Accountancy  

 Computing  

 Web site design and updates 

 Other (please state) 
 
Please give brief details of any previous experience of voluntary and/or relevant paid work. 
 

 

TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE – 
VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION FORM 
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IT WOULD BE USEFUL IF YOU COULD TELL US WHICH DAYS AND HOURS YOU MAY BE AVAILABLE TO 
VOLUNTEER. 
 

 MORNING (0945 HRS – 1230 HRS) AFTERNOON (1230 HRS – 1600 HRS) 

MONDAY   

TUESDAY   

WEDNESDAY   

THURSDAY   

FRIDAY   

SATURDAY   

SUNDAY   

 

 Tick this box if you would consider being on call to help for a few extra hours from time to time 
when someone is absent due to sickness. 

 Tick this box if you are unable to volunteer for a whole morning or afternoon but can spare a few 
hours one or two days per week. 

 
It is envisaged that the Centre will open at 10.00am and close at 4.00pm during the main holiday periods. 
Opening hours may be reduced during off-peak periods. 
 
 
In the future when finances are in place, would you be interested in applying for the position of:- 
 

CENTRE MANAGER   
 
 

ASSISTANT CENTRE MANAGER 
 
 
PART-TIME SALES ASSISTANT 
 
 
 
As a Visitor Centre Volunteer you will be a valuable member of the community team, helping to create 
and develop an exciting project that will enhance life in our Parish.  
 
Thank you for volunteering. 
 
 

 
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO: 
SUE MOTH, 
CLERK TO TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL, 
LINCOLN HOUSE 
TREVEN, 
TINAGEL PL34 0DT 
 
If you have any queries, please contact the Clerk on 01840 770022 or email at 
tintagelpc@btinternet.com 

YES/NO 

YES/NO 

YES/NO 

mailto:tintagelpc@btinternet.com
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 You are able to volunteer at the Centre and have not already 
contacted us 

 You have already contacted us to offer your services  as a 
volunteer but have not received a Volunteer Registration Form 

 You produce local crafts and would be interested in selling them 
at the Visitor Centre or taking part/holding an exhibition 

 You are interested in advertising your property/business at the 
Centre – there will be advertising opportunities both inside the 
Centre and in the display cabinets outside  

 You have any ideas for special events or exhibitions 
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DIARY DATES 

REGULAR QUIZZES 

 are held at the King Arthurs Arms, Fore Street, Tintagel 
Quizzes are held on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month throughout the year, 

commencing at 8.30 p.m., £2.00 per person, 
teams of 4 people or come along and make up or join a team. 

Come along for a fun Quiz Evening. 
Dates :    5th & 19th June, 3rd & 10th July 

 ALL WELCOME 
First Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the W.I. 

Third Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the First Responders 
For further information please contact June, 770346 

********************************* 

TINTAGEL AFC 

CASH PRIZE BINGO 

Wednesday 20th June doors open 7.00 p.m. 
Tintagel Social Hall (over 18s only) 

Eyes down at 7.30 p.m.,   Raffle and Refreshments 
In aid of Tintagel AFC Charity no: 1088744 

 

 

TINTAGEL ORPHEUS MALE VOICE CHOIR 

JUNE CONCERTS 

Thursday 21st June, Tintagel Social Hall, 8pm. 
The first of the Choir’s regular series of five Summer Concerts. 

Sunday 24th June, Tintagel Methodist Church, 7.30pm. 
A concert with the Bristol University Madrigal Ensemble. 

The Madrigal Ensemble tours Cornwall every summer and this concert promises to be an 

unmissable event, as the two choirs entertain us from their extensive and varied repertoires. 

Proceeds are in aid of “Guide Dogs”. 

Tintagel Orpheus Male Voice Choir is always open for new members, at any level of ability. 
Practice takes place every Tuesday evening from 7.15 – 9.30pm 

at the Methodist Church Schoolroom in Tintagel. 
Please call Bob Fox on 01208 850401 or Bob Metters on 01840 213736 for further 

information, 
or visit www.tintagelmalevoicechoir.org.uk 
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A League Cup Trophy, and East Cornwall League Runners Up for the Under 16s was 
a fitting end to an outstanding 10 years playing as a team, under the leadership of 
Robin Haddy. A superb Cup Final match against Tregony began with 2 goals for 
Tintagel in the first 10 minutes, this was followed an exciting and nail biting game, 
with both teams demonstrating tenacity and a high level of skill, ending with 4-3 as 
a final result to Tintagel.  
 
The players were awarded their Trophies and the league Cup by the east Cornwall 
League Chairman, Mark Woolcock who commented on the quality of play and how 
privileged he was to be part of such an enjoyable final, which exhibited the best of 
Youth Football in the area. He also nominated Jack Gabriel as Player of the match 
for his consistent performance throughout. 
 
This was an end of an era for the squad and as this was the last match that the 
team will play as a Youth Side for Tintagel, players, past and present, and their 
families met for a meal and presentations to celebrate the final and reminisce over 
their time together. The Chairman, Vernon Bright thanked the players for their 
enthusiastic commitment, the parents and families for their support and Robin 
Haddy for his dedication and relentless energy that he has put into the running of 
the team. Robin took the opportunity to extend his thanks to the support of all who 
have contributed to the running of the Team, in particular to Len Tozer who has 
been our designated Linesman for the past few years. More importantly, Robin 
addressed the players and congratulated them on the successes they have had over 
the years, their excellent team spirit and camaraderie and recalled how they have 
developed both as individual players and as a team. Finally, he encouraged them all 
to carry on playing football where and when they can.  
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Back Row L-R: Robin Haddy, Shaun Ellis, Jack Routly, Jordan Blanchard, George 
Bolam, Sam Haddy, Jack Wickett, Karl Stone, Jack Gabriel. Front Row L-R Ben 
Desousa, Kurtis Mears, Henry Bright, Patrick Haynes, Josh Howell, Ben Potter 
 
 
With the Under 16s now leaving us for pastures new, our two younger squads, the 
Under 10s and Under 7s will lead the Club into the future. Both teams continue to 
do well led by their Coach Kevin Jeskins who is supported by Hugh Lawley and Ted 
Lowe. The Under 10s have had a good season, finishing mid table in the East 
Cornwall League and the Under 7s have played several friendly games throughout 
the season. They will continue to play friendly matches and build their skills and 
knowledge of the game for when they are old enough to enter the League 
themselves. 
 
We are looking for new players to join the Under 10s so if you know a child who will 
be in school year 5 or 6 next year and interested in playing football, please come 
along to the playing fields on a Thursday evening where we train from 6-7pm each 
week. 
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Our Annual General Meeting will be held on Thursday 31st May at the Cricket Club 
at 8pm, if you have an interest in joining the club please come along to meet the 
Committee. 
 
Pictured below are the Under 7s with Coaches Ted Lowe and Kevin Jeskins. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
Page 21 

 
  

ST. PAUL'S CATHOLIC CHURCH, BOSSINEY ROAD, TINTAGEL 
 

Mass on Sundays at St. Paul's Catholic Church, Bossiney Road at 1600;  
weekdays normally at 1000.  Confessions before and after Mass and at  
any time on request.  Venue and contact as below. 
Father Bryan Storey, 
Tintagel Catholic Church, 
PL34 OAQ, UK. 
bryan_s@onetel.com  Tel. & Fax: 0044(0) 1840 770663  SKYPE : fr.bryan.storey 
 

 

 

Due to the recent increase of Dog fouling complaints from Tintagel, 
the area is now being more heavily patrolled by the Dog Welfare & 
Enforcement Team and Enviro-Crime Officers, I would like to remind Dog owners that 
should we catch them not cleaning up after their Dogs we will issue Fixed penalty notices to 
offenders currently set at £80.00 or prosecute at Magistrates Court where the penalty is up 
to £1000.00 maximum in view of this I would urge Dog owners to be responsible and clean 
up after your Dogs. Persons who clean up and throw the bags into hedges are liable for 
littering fixed penalties as they are committing an additional offence. 
 
Cornwall Council has become the first council in the country to be authorised to train Town 
and Parish Council staff to issue fixed penalties for dog fouling and littering, and as such the 
number of people able to issue a fixed penalty notice is much higher. We are also currently 
training staff from other departments to issue notices – many of which do not wear 
uniform or have a marked vehicle – as such there are significantly more people who are 
able to catch offenders and therefore the chance of being caught much greater. 
Should any member of the public see someone failing to clean up after their dog has fouled 
a public area, and know who the owner of the dog is or take vehicle details - please let us 
know on 0300 1234 212. 

Remember if it’s your Dog it’s your business 

 
 

  

CORNWALL COUNCIL : DOG FOULING AND STRAY 

DOGS : DOG OWNERS MUST TAKE RESPONSIBILITY 

mailto:bryan_s@onetel.com
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TINTAGEL INDOOR BOWLS CLUB WIN THE RAE FRANCIS COUNTY COMPETITION 
 
This year Tintagel won the Rae Francis Cup for the first time. In the Final, Tintagel visited 
Withiel and lost by 20 shots. In the return match at Tintagel the roles were reversed 
and Tintagel won by 39 shots. Overall Tintagel won by 19 shots. The picture shows the 
players in the last match.  
 
From left to right, N Mallott, R. Flower L. Griffiths, S. Flower,D. Hodge, M Hudson, R 
WIckett, E Provis J Griffiths and D Hudson. Unable to be present and who also played in 
some of the matches were; C Wickett, J Mallot, N Harper and S Steadman. 
Tintagel have roll-ups every week in the Social Hall. 
Tuesday evenings 7-30 to 10 and Weds & Sats 10a.m to 12-30 
Come and have a try, much better than just watching T. V. 
You will be made very welcome and all free 
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Tintagel Garden Club 

 
 
Claire Woodbine from the Pinsla Gardens and Nursery at 
Cardinham was our speaker for April; her subject Ferns 
and Shady Plants. 
 
There is a wide range of plants which either tolerate or 
flourish in shaded areas, which Claire divided into four 
groups – Chusan palms, bamboo, Japanese anemones for exotic effect, dryoptera, 
maidenhair and Japanese painted ferns for a primitive effect.  Bluebells, snowdrops, 
primroses and wood anemones for a woodland scene, with rhododendrons, azaleas, 
viburnums and ligularias for the traditional shaded areas.   
 
Clare is a passionate plants lady and her beautifully illustrated address gave us 
many new ideas for our own gardens. 
 
Our final talk in May, before our summer break, was from our own Michael Davey, a 
retired horticulturist, on Gardening with Wild Life, 
 
It consisted of a conducted tour, via excellent slides compiled by his wife, Diana, of 
a garden he once owned and had created over many years. 
 
This was a ¾ acre plot, near the cliffs at Tintagel, with two challenges – salt laden 
winds and badgers.  A fence, trees and an inner hedge provided an eight foot wide 
wind filter, and the garden was divided into a series of rooms by trees and shrubs, 
all connected by a maze of path ways, beckoning the visitor around the next corner 
– perhaps a cascade of roses or a gravel garden;  always something to delight the 
eye. 
 
About those pathways – badger runs, well they were there first; they solved the 
dilemma of a wasps’ nest.  One morning it had gone – they had smelt the honey.  
The vegetable garden was another matter – irrestible to badgers, it had to be 
fenced off. 
 
A wild life pond attracted its own residents – frogs, newts, and a mired of insects.  
The badgers drank there too.  The frogs also commandeered a water trough - and it 
remained their home for many amphibian generations.   
 
There was so much more included in this magical tour and now Michael is creating a 
new garden, another haven to share with wild life and his human friends. 
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The first of our summer visits was to the Trewithen Gardens – a family run estate 
near Truro, mainly of woodland walks, consisting of many varieties of unusual tree, 
together with rhododendrons, azaleas and camellias all in glorious flower.  They also 
have a red squirrel breeding project, together with a plant nursery, a shop and 
excellent café.  The sunshine ensured a truly memorable visit. 
 
Our next event – 
Saturday 26th May – PLANT SALE at Tintagel Social Hall, doors open at 2.30 p.m.  
Also home produce, bric-a-brac, books, tombola – and Cream Teas 
 
Richard Dale 
Secretary 
01840 770960 
 

 

 
TINTAGEL TENNIS CLUB, THE PLAYING FIELDS, BOSSINEY ROAD. 

ALL ARE WELCOME TO JOIN THE CLUB OR PAY AND PLAY. 

PLAY TENNIS ALL YEAR ON OUR FLOODLIT COURTS 

Collect the key and pay for the courts and floodlights at The Bossiney House Hotel. 

Court hire: Juniors: £2 each per hour . 

Adults: £6 per hour per court. £5 deposit for key. 

Members play free and can buy their own key. 

Membership runs from April 1st yearly. 

Floodlights £2 per token = 30 minutes per court.  

Available between 8am & 10pm. 

Club night is on Wednesdays from 6.30pm, If wet Friday 6.30pm. All are welcome to 

join in .  

For next tournament date, more details and new membership prices visit: 

www.tintageltennis.net 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.tintageltennis.net/
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Old Post Office update 
 

‘Not the Chelsea Flower Show’ but Tintagel Old Post Office’s very own 

gardening event. On Tuesday 29th and Wednesday 30th May the back garden of the 

Old Post Office is set to be bursting with life. From 10:30am until 5pm the two day 

event will highlight the little gem of a garden attached to the 14th century yeoman’s 

house.  

 

The event is designed to offer something for everyone, if you just like to potter 

around in the garden or take a keen interest in gardening and flowers come to be 

inspired and talk to the resident gardener. There will be a number of stalls selling 

items to capture your imagination from gardening aprons, ceramic pots, greetings 

cards and plants with all proceeds going towards the maintenance and development 

of the garden. Go back to your own garden with cuttings and seeds from ours! 

 

As part of the Jubilee celebrations we are offering free entry to anyone called 

Elizabeth or Phillip, bring your ID to explore the charm of the Old Post Office. We 

will also be making bunting, come along and help us decorate the village! 

 

On Wednesday 6th June our rag rug volunteers will be here to show you how to 

make beautiful rugs out of recycled materials. Normal admission charges apply but 

all materials are free of charge for the activity. 

 

Back by popular demand we have a quilt exhibition between 11 - 24th June. Hand 

and machine sewn quilts on display throughout the house with a chance to win your 

own quilt or rag rug in our property raffle it is worth a visit.  

 

If you wish to find out any more about any of the above, please contact the property 

on 01840 770024 or check the website; 

www.nationaltrust.org.uk/tintageloldpostoffice. 

 

    Jo Burgess, Acting Custodian 

http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/tintageloldpostoffice
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Minister: Rev. Bryan Ede – 01840 214818 

 

Every Sunday – Service at 10.30 a.m. followed by fellowship over a cuppa. 
 
Every Thursday in the Sunday School  
Coffee Morning from 10.30 – noon.  Come and meet friends for a chat! 
 
Bible Study  
Inter-church, informal meetings in local homes on Wednesdays from 7.30 p.m.  Contact 
Brian/Cherry on 213391. 
 
Prayer Meeting 
Thursdays in the Chapel from 10.00 – 10.30 a.m. supporting families, friends and needs 

locally and abroad.  Contact Tony and Marion on 779040 

Xplorers’ Club (Churches Together) 
Fridays, 3.30 – 5.00 p.m. 50p 
1st, 15th, 29th June, 13th July 
 
For further information ring June Burnard 770403 or Christine Irons 770433 
 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 
 

 Jubilee Celebrations : Churches Together service at St. Materiana’s Church at 6.00 
p.m. on Sunday 3rd June 

 Fete and Pet Show : Friday 15th June, 7.00 p.m. 

 Sunday 24th June, 7.30 p.m.  – Concert by Orpheus Male Voice Choir and Bristol 
Madrigal Singers 

 Chapel Anniversary:  Sunday 1st July – 10.30 a.m. Preacher – Mrs. P. Manders  
     7.30 p.m.    Concert by Loveny Male Voice Choir 

 Fund Raising Day – Thursday 16th August from 10.30 a.m. – Coffee, pasty lunches, 
cream teas 

 Songs of Praise with St. Gennys Band, Sunday 19th August, 7.00 p.m. 

 Sunday 29th July – Carnival Concert 

 Friday 20th July, 6.30 p.m. Sausage Sizzle and Fun Evening – Proceeds for Little 
Harbour organised by the Missions Committee                        
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North Cornwall 

Martial Arts 
Gradings are underway in Tintagel and 

Delabole.  The photograph shows 

Kayla Lang, Tegan Dickinson and Olive 

Hamilton after receiving their 

Yellow belts on 18th May.  A full list of 

achievements will be posted in the Delabole 

Slate when the gradings have been 

completed. 

Norman and Wendy Thomason  

 01840 212262 

 

USE OF CAR PARK IN TREVENA SQUARE AND SPACES IN VISITOR CENTRE CAR PARK FOR 

PERMIT HOLDERS 

There is no excuse for not displaying a valid permit if you qualify for one (you will need to confirm 
that you are on the Electoral Register for Tintagel).  This matter has been the subject of articles in 
previous editions of the Parish Newsletter and a Permit Application Card will be reproduced 
regularly in this Parish Newsletter. If you require a new permit, please complete and return the 
copy of the card below to the Clerk, along with a stamped addressed envelope, and a new permit 
will be issued. YOU WILL RECEIVE A FINE IF YOU DO NOT DISPLAY A VALID PERMIT, IF THE 
PERMIT IS NOT VISIBLE OR IF YOU STAY OVER THE PERMITTED TIME. 
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USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Tintagel Social Hall - Bookings Nick Spurdens 01840 770908 

Cornwall Councillor Glenton Brown 01840 770302 

Cornwall Council General Enquiries 
Website -www.cornwall.gov.uk 

County Hall 0300 1234 100 

Cornwall Council Dog Warden  Richard Downing 01208 893407 

Cornwall Council Street Ranger Debbie Attwell 07768 775928 

Tintagel Medical Centre Bossiney Road 01840 770214 

Tintagel Primary School Headteacher – Mrs. J. Gidzewicz 01840 770473 

Sir James Smiths School, Camelford Headteacher – Mr. J. Lawrence 01840 213274 

Tintagel Visitor Centre Bossiney Road 01840 779084 

Devon and Cornwall Police  101 

  

PARISH COUNCILLORS:- 

Roger Wickett, Chairman  01840 770800 

Bob Flower, Vice-Chairman  01840 770857 

Terry Dangar  01840 770870 

Mary Dyer  01840 770472 

Martin Smith  01840 770662 

Thelma Dorman  01840 770716 

David Hodge  01840 770064 

Joanne Bull   

Max Roberts  01840 779306 

John Brooks  01840 770480 

 

PARISH CLERK 
Sue Moth 
Email: tintagelpc@btinternet.com 

Lincoln House, Treven, Tintagel 
PL34 0DT 

01840 770022 

 

TINTAGEL PARISH NEWSLETTER – PUBLICATION DATES - 2012 

Edition Final date for items to 

be included 

Date to publish by 

August 2012 18th July 2012 27th July 2012 

October 2012 24th September 2012 1st October 2012 

 

PLEASE NOTE ALL ARTICLES TO BE INCLUDED IN THE NEWSLETTER MUST BE SENT TO THE 

PARISH CLERK BY EMAIL AT tintagelpc@btinternet.com IN WORD FORMAT. 

mailto:TINTAGELPC@BTINTERNET.COM

